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Deputy Principals’ Message  

Happy Holidays 

This term has been like no other! We would like to take this 

opportunity to thank all the staff, parents and students at Lindfield for 

their resilience and growth mindset during this unprecedented time. 

We look forward to and wish you all a restful holiday break. We are 

excited about returning refreshed and ready for Term 3. 

 

Our thoughts are with Megan Lockery, who is on personal leave this 

week due to the passing of her father. Our prayers are with her and 

her family during this very sad time.  

 

MUFTI DAY - PYJAMA DAY 

The SRC are planning a Mufti-day! Tomorrow students will be allowed 

to wear their pyjamas to school. Money raised will be donated to 

Lifeline to be distributed to those most in need. Please remember to 

bring a gold-coin donation. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Thursday 2 July 

LPS Lifeline Mufti Day – please come 

dressed in your pyjamas and bring a 

donation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 3 July 

Last Day of Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 20 July 

Staff Development Day – no students to 

attend school 

Tuesday 21 July 

Students return for Term 3 

Tuesday 28 July 

SRE/SEE recommences 

Tuesday 16 September 

New OC Placement Test Date 
 

 

 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking on 

Calendar on the home page of the school website: 

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

 

PYJAMA 
 

  DAY 



 

Term 3 Pick Up Arrangements 

Next term we will no longer continue the staggered pick up routine which we have been practising this 

term. Instead we are asking parents to utilise the various school gate entrances and exits (see map 

below) to ensure social-distancing occurs. Parents should organise a spot to meet their children and 

then leave the school grounds promptly. We ask that parents do not go directly to classrooms to pick up 

their children unless they are in Kindergarten or Year 1. It would be appreciated if parents do not enter 

the school grounds before 2:50pm as we are trying to avoid the gathering of adults at school. This 

change has been due to the fact that we are conscious of the teaching and learning time being missed 

due to the early departure.  

 

COVID-19 Testing 

If you or your child are going to be tested for COVID-19 please notify the school immediately. This is 

important, as the school is required to inform the Department of Education of the testing and then again 

later with the result. It is essential that students remain at home when they are unwell and whilst they are 

awaiting test results. Please email the school as soon as you receive the results of the test, 

whether it is negative or positive before they return to school. 

 



Cancelled Activities 

As you are all aware, this term has been full of interruptions due to COVID-19 and social distancing 

restrictions. Many planned activities have been cancelled. Some events and activities may be able to be 

rescheduled later in the year. However, at this point in time we are very mindful of the teaching and 

learning that has been lost this year and we do not want to pack Semester 2 with too many activities. 

Some activities such as camps and excursions and indoor gatherings with large numbers of adults still 

have not been permitted to go ahead in Term 3. Please note that, pending department approval, a date 

has been chosen for a Year 6, three day camp in Term 4. 

 

Below we have provided a list of some activities which were cancelled last semester or are not able to go 

ahead early next term.  

 

NAPLAN 

Year 6 Skiing Camp to Jindabyne  

Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Area and State Swimming Carnivals 

Zone, Area and State Athletics and Cross Country Carnivals 

Ku-ring-gai Zone Term 2 PSSA competitions 

Term 2 LPS Recreational Sport 

Teddy Bears Picnic 

Lindfield Blue Assembly 

Music Camp 

Grandparents Day and Open Day 

All external PSSA Trials 

Zone Area and State Cricket Trials 

Debating 

Spelling Bee 

Choir 

Plant a Tree Day 

Band and Strings performances e.g. FOIM 

 

Mini - Assemblies 

We have been enjoying our outdoor mini-assemblies which allow us to celebrate student success. 

Congratulations to this week’s assembly, silver and gold award recipients! 



Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Parent/Teacher Interviews will be held during Week 3 Term 3  

(3 – 7 August 2020). These interviews provide an opportunity for 

you to discuss your child’s goals, academic progress, social skills 

and work habits with the class teacher. We encourage every 

parent to take part in these parent/teacher interviews which will 

be held in the Library or the Community Room. Interviews are 

strictly 10 minutes. While we encourage all parents and carers to 

attend an interview regarding their child, it is not necessary to 

request an interview if you have recently spoken at length with 

the class teacher regarding your child's progress. We will provide 

space outside the Library and Community Room for parents to wait in order to ensure social distancing 

occurs. If you do not wish to come into school and would prefer a phone interview instead, this can be 

arranged with the class teacher. Please contact the class teacher directly via email to organise an 

appropriate time for this to occur.  

www.schoolinterviews.com.au    Use code: 7hf9p 

Monday 3 August  – Year 2 

Tuesday 4 August  – Year 1 

Wednesday 5 August  – Years 3 and 4 (3M and 4A in the Community Room) 

Thursday 6 August  – Years 5 and 6 (5K and 5HS will be in the Community Room) 

 Friday 7 August  – Kindergarten 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


Science in Year 1 

The hands-on Science unit ‘Push and Pull’ has allowed Stage 1 students to explore the concept of 

motion and forces such as gravity, buoyancy, friction and air resistance. Students have made boats out 

of foil, parachutes out of plastic and designed and made objects that they could push and pull out of 

recycled materials. They are really enjoying learning in Science! 

 

 

 

 



Killara Schools Partnership Video Conference via Zoom 

Yesterday our school leaders took part in a Video Conference with students from our KSP network 

including LEPS, Killara High and Killara Public School. Students discussed ‘What Makes a Good Leader’. 

Our leaders felt that students from other schools had some good ideas about leadership and shared their 

own ideas. Thank you to Mr Katrak for joining our school leaders at the video conference. 

Sport in Term 3 

Winter PSSA  

Winter PSSA sport begins on Friday Week 2 (31 July). Students who have been 

selected into a PSSA team for football, netball and AFL will be given permission 

notes, payment forms and Codes of Conduct to complete before the season begins. 

  

Recreational Sport  

The Term 3 Recreational Sport program will run for nine weeks, commencing on Friday Week 2 (31 July) 

through until Friday (25 September) Week 10. We will be offering Table Tennis, Zumba, Basketball and 

Tennis (on school grounds). Rock-climbing will not be offered due to COVID-19 restrictions. Notes will be 

sent home early in Term 3 and will be open to students in Years 3-6 including students who were 

unsuccessful in gaining a place in a PSSA team.  

 

Angela Mustaca     Peter Hayllar 

K-2 Deputy Principal                      3-6 Deputy Principal
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Absentee 

Notification 

We would appreciate 

it if you record 

student absences via 

the Skoolbag app 

which can be 

downloaded from the 

app store. Just 

search for Lindfield 

Public School.  

 

1. Simply open the app   

2. Select the eForms tab   

3. Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

Medical Alert Updates 2020 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical 

conditions hand in their updated Action Plans. Kindly ask your 

doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to 

receive a coloured copy of the Action Plan for our health 

records. All students with a known medical condition must 

provide updated health plans for 2020. Thank you for your 

ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: 

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes.html 

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2020, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reason

Work on display in the office for this week 

KB, KT & 3/4H 



 

 

Library - http://library.det.nsw.edu.au  

Reserving Books Online 

Thank you all for your patience and understanding this term as we persevered with online reservations. The 

students have shown great resilience waiting for their favourite books, with some popular titles having over 

10 people waiting!  

 

Until we hear of any changes to restrictions, we ask that you during the school holidays that you reserve 

books for the first week back Term 3. Hopefully by then we will hear of any updates to procedures. 

 

In order for us to know which books your child would like to borrow, please log into their account on Oliver 

and reserve their desired books. We have prepared a short video tutorial demonstrating how to place 

reservations through our Oliver Library website. To view the tutorial, please click this link: 

https://www.loom.com/share/838d39d451c34a81854407dc762bb266  

 

Oliver can be accessed via https://library.det.nsw.edu.au, or through your child’s Student Portal. Please use 

their Department of Education username and password. For K-2 students, this will be their normal username 

with their password they use for Mathletics. 

 

If your child forgets to bring their books back or were sick, please keep the books at home and return them 

next Library lesson.  

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding at this time! 

2020 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/ 

Congratulations to the following students who completed the Challenge 

over the last week! 

K-2     3-4   5-6 

Nate C    Sophie L  Andrew M 

Hannah M   Nika Z   Tobey S 

Jeremy X 

Jasmine H 

Jemma L 

Abigail M 

Daksh M 

Evelyn T 

 

All books will need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website above using your child’s individual 

Department of Education logon details by Friday 28 August. This is the same username and password 

they use to access computers and Oliver Library at school.  

 

If you have any concerns or questions about the Library, please feel free to email Mrs Chapman on 

renee.chapman17@det.nsw.edu.au   

 

 

 

http://library.det.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.loom.com/share/838d39d451c34a81854407dc762bb266
https://library.det.nsw.edu.au/
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/
mailto:renee.chapman17@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Lindfield Public School Recipe Book 

We have recently come into possession of a recipe book that was 

produced by the Ladies’ Auxiliary of Lindfield Public School. Thank 

you to the Dickinson Family for the donation. Unfortunately, there 

is no publication date, but we believe it to be around the late 60’s 

or early 70’s! We thought we might begin treating the school 

community to a page of recipes a week for you to try out at home! 

We have also scanned the book and added the file into our eBook 

collection on Oliver so that it can continue to be enjoyed by all!  

Click this link to find the eBook on Oliver:  

http://tinyurl.com/y8rk3mks  

 

  

Happy reading! 😊  

Renee Chapman and 

Rachel Loftus  

Teacher Librarians 

http://tinyurl.com/y8rk3mks


 

 

Canteen 

Term 3 changes: The return of Online Recess Orders 

Happy holidays everyone. We hope everyone has a relaxing break. Term 3 will see the return of recess 

orders for Years 3-6 – order before 8:30am via Flexischools. Please note, there will still be no over-the 

counter cash sales until further notice.                   

Attention all Canteen Volunteers – We need your help in Term 3 

Term 3 will also see the return of our lovely Canteen volunteers! New volunteers are very welcome! No 

prior experience required. Team up with a friend and make a fun day of it!  

The shifts available are listed below. Please contact Jane – text 0402 071 345 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com this week with your availability, preferred days/times and contact details.  

 

Please note, every volunteer will need to sign the required External Visitor’s Form at the Front Office 

before each shift. Forms are available from the Office or you can download it here. 

Volunteer Roster – Resuming Week 1 Term 3 

Birthday Buckets are so cool! 

Happy birthday to all our birthday bucketeers last week! Celebrate your child’s birthday with a bucket 

full of frozen (dairy-free) treats for everyone in their class. Order via Flexischools.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sarah Burnett, Claudette Mann & Katrina Tottenham  

Canteen Managers  

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

20- July 21 July 22 July 23 July 24 July 

Staff development 

day – pupil free day 

Please Help! 9-2pm Please Help! 9-2pm Please Help! 9-2pm Please HELP! 9-12pm 

Please HELP! 11-3pm Please HELP! 11-3pm Please HELP! 11-3pm Please HELP! 9-12pm 

   Please HELP! 9-12pm 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/inside-the-department/covid-19/information-for-staff/external_visitors_form.pdf
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 
 

Clothing Pool  
The SHOP is Closed - Online is OPEN 

 
 

While our physical shop remains closed, you can still order your uniforms online. We are processing all 

orders on either Wednesdays or Thursdays and delivering them to your child’s classroom teacher. 

 

Please order what you think you need, take your items home and try them on. If you got the size wrong or 

ordered incorrectly, drop your items back to the front office. We will collect them from there and exchange 

these items then take them back to the classroom. 

 

We have a problem! 
 

This photo shows the amount of unlabelled uniform items your children have lost in the last 15 weeks. 

Thank you to all the children who do the right thing and to those of you who use labels.  

 

For the cost of half a jumper you can label all your children’s items! 

https://www.labelkingdom.com.au or www.thatsmine.com.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are in need of some 2nd hand jackets or jumpers – we have LOTS – please email me on 

clothing@lpspandc.org.au  

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg     

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

https://www.labelkingdom.com.au/
http://www.thatsmine.com.au/
mailto:clothing@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Band  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Getting the Band back together 

It was such a thrill to hear the CWE, BB, JB, IB and CB Bands back together for face-to-face rehearsals and 

making wonderful music together again. The ensembles are already sounding fantastic! Well done 

everyone. All rehearsal participants have been observing the Government’s AHPPC Guidelines (Social 

distancing and washing hands before/after rehearsal). Thank you everyone! 

Don’t forget to bring your music and a cloth to collect spit.  

Parent Volunteers  

Thank you to all our parent volunteers who have assisted with rehearsal supervision and complied with the 

guidelines. Please ensure you complete the External Visitors to Site form prior to commencing every 

session you attend and hand the hard copy to the office. Forms are available from the Front Office or you 

can download it here. 

Band Rehearsal Times  

 

CWE BB CB IB JB 
 

  Tuesday  
7:15am - 8:45am 

Thursday  
7:30am - 8:45am 

Friday  
7:30am - 8:45am 
 

Monday  
3:45 - 4:50pm 

Monday  
6:00 - 7:00pm 

Thursday  
3:00pm - 4:15pm 

Tuesday  
3:00pm - 4:15pm 

Wednesday  
3:00pm - 4:15pm 
 

Tutorials 

Our tutors and students alike were very happy to meet again face-to-face for their weekly individual tutorials. 

Just a reminder students and tutors must wash or sanitise their hands before and after each tutorial 

session. Please make sure your child has their own personal hand sanitiser and spit rag.  

 

Megan Lipworth and the Band Committee 

band@lpspandc.org.au 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/inside-the-department/covid-19/information-for-staff/external_visitors_form.pdf
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Strings 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping to our school’s guidelines for pick up and 

drop off at ensembles and tutorials. It’s great for us to look after each other this way in our LPS community. 

Keep it up! 

First ensemble for Term 3 will be Monday 27 July  

The first ensemble for Term 3 will be on Monday 27 July (the previous Monday is a Staff Development Day).  

 

We expect the current arrangements relating to ensembles and tutorials to continue next term. Any changes 

will be communicated by email.  

A new External Visitors Form needed for each visit  

For all onsite volunteers, please note that a new form is needed for each visit. Blank copies will be in the 

Office, on the front desk, as is the box to place them in.  Please allow a few extra minutes to complete. 

Hand Sanitiser and String Instruments 

Do not go together!  We have learnt the hard way that wet hand sanitiser can damage the varnish on our 

beautiful instruments.  We absolutely encourage everyone to maintain strict hygiene with their hands - but 

please speak to your children about making sure that the hand sanitiser on their hands is completely 

dry/evaporated before they touch their bows and instruments. 

Creative Kids Vouchers 

Strings will be accepting Creative Kids vouchers for Semester 2 payments. For parents who 

have not obtained a voucher yet, here is a link to Service NSW to apply for a 

voucher:  https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-creative-kids-voucher 

We will be sending out instructions on how to use these vouchers when Semester 2 

commences. 

 

Also, for Mozart parents who have yet to pay this term's ensemble fees, please make payment 

immediately on the Strings website https://lpspandc.org.au/strings/ . 

 

 

Lastly, enjoy the school holidays and see you Term 3! 

 

 

The Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-creative-kids-voucher
https://lpspandc.org.au/strings/
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Chess 

 

Chess restarted last Friday and it was like we had never left (with some differences.)   Our 

thanks to the school for all your support and thank you to all parents for waiting patiently at Ginkgo for 

pickup afterwards. 

 

Next term we are tentatively joining the JCL competition, but only for our competition level teams. 

 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator  

chessclub@lpspandc.org.au 

 

 

 

mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org.au
https://bicyclensw.org.au/resources-to-bike-through-covid-19/
https://www.natureplayqld.org.au/loose-parts-play


 

 

 


